Mounted Eagles
Board of Director’s Meeting

July 12, 2010

Jan Moran’s house

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Jan Moran at 6:20 p.m.
Members Present:  Aggie Stroot, Executive Director  Board Members present: Jan Moran, Mary Hammer, Cheryl Triplett, Kris Olson, Colleen Langren, Sandy Strom, Lise Lunde, and Lynn Fairbanks.  Quorum present.   

Review of Minutes:   A motion to approve the minutes was made by Colleen Langren, seconded by Kris Olson.  Approved.
Financial Reports:  The financial reports were reviewed. A motion to approve the financial reports was made by Colleen Langren and seconded by Lise Lunde.   Approved.
Old Business:  
· Executive Director Salary – Colleen Langren made a motion to continue to pay the Executive Director a salary of $750 per month, Sandy Strom seconded.  Approved.
· Fundraising Events – 
· Pizza sales –Cheryl handed out the pizza order forms.  Selling dates will be July 12 – July 29th, 2010.  Orders will be due at the barn or to Cheryl by July 29th.  We need a place to make the pizzas and distribute them.  Kris will check on price of Arboretum, Colleen will check on funeral home.  Delivery date will be August 7th.

· Benefit Horse Show –There were fewer spectators this year, but a fair amount of riders.  Suggestions for next year include:  more volunteers, revisit the food for the event, have a ME exhibition during the lunch hour, and lower the prices.  It will continue to be the third weekend in June.  
· Hoof ‘in It – Oct 1-3, 2010.  Nothing to report.

· Applebee’s – July 17, 2010.  
· Special Olympics Equestrian Program – The ME Special Olympics Equestrian team has two sponsors who have verbally committed $500 each to the team.  They are Spirit Horse Center and Grattan Healthcare.  Lynn will periodically report on the financial status of the program.  The team is made up of 2 participants this year, if any other riders express an interest they will be put on a list to practice for next year.  Next year’s team will have a maximum of 8 riders.  The participants are Justin Fairbanks and Alicia Payne.  The competition will be August 20, 2010.  Jan will check with Her Voice to see about doing an article.  It would be good to do a newspaper article also to tell the public about the new program.
· Re-Accreditation Process – Site visit will be July 22, 2010.
· NARHA National Conference – The conference is in Denver, Colorado in November.  Early registration is open until September.  ME has one free registration, and after discussion it was decided to use the regional conference funds to send another person.  Aggie will ask Susie if she is able/interested in going as well as either Toni or Shirley.  A motion will be made at the August meeting.  Participants of the conference will need to bring back information on what they learned at the conference and how it can be implemented into the ME program.  
New Business:  

· Chamber membership – Lise Lunde made a motion to become a member of the Brainerd Lakes Area Chamber and Kris Olson seconded it.  Motion approved.  ME will use the chambers bulk mailing permit, and be able to mail from the Brainerd post office.  It costs approximately the same to become a member of the chamber as to get a bulk mailing permit.  Lise will ask Spirit Horse Center if they are a member of the chamber.
· Wiley West Show – ME was offered a chance to advertise in a program brochure for this event throughout the rest of the summer.  Kris Olson made a motion to put a $50 ad in the program, Colleen Langren seconded it.  Motion passed by 6 approve and 1 opposed. 
Next Meeting:  August 9th, 2010 at Northwinds Grille
Respectfully submitted:  Cheryl Triplett 
